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Minutes of the Parish Assembly 

Thursday 10 November 2022 at 7.00 p.m. 

Assembly Room, Town Hall 

55/22 Welcome and Apologies –  

 Apologies: The Dean, Deputies Rob Ward, Inna Gardiner, Sam Mezec and Catherine Curtis, Steve Beddoe and 
Bernie Manning.  

Deputies in Attendance:   

Stephen Ahier   

Procureurs in attendance:  

Peter Pearce, Geraint Jennings 

56/22 Item 1: To approve the Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on 26 October 2022; 

 Proposer: Deputy Stephen Ahier  Seconder: Procureur Geraint Jennings 
The minutes were adopted 

57/22 Item 2: To recommend to the Licensing Assembly the following application for licences for the year 2023 
in virtue of the Licensing (Jersey) Law 1974: 

 Name Category Business Address 
 Mira Restaurant Limited 

Rosscot Secretaries Limited (Sec)  
1st & 3rd Mira Restaurant  

9 – 11 Burrard Street & 
75 -77 Halkett Place 

 Proposer: Jose Rodrigues, Seconder: Mario Carvalho 
 
The application was presented by Advocate Christopher Scholefield, who explained the company is applying for 
1st & 3rd category licences for the premises Mira, located on both Halkett Place and Burrard Street, but which is 
better known as the premises that wraps around Bean Around the World coffee shop. 
 
Although the application is classed as a new licence, the restaurant has held a liquor licence for many years. The 
previous owner has sold the business to Jorge De Freitas, the liquor licence was previously in the owner’s name, 
whereas this application is for the licence to be in the company name. The applicant has requested that the 
licence be extended to cover an outside alfresco area in Halkett Place. 
 
The restaurant opens for both lunch and dinner with the kitchen closing at 9.30pm. It is not envisaged that there 
will be any concerns to parishioners living nearby, as there has not in the past been any matters brought to the 
attention of the Authorities. Mr De Freitas will be the licenced manager, he has many years’ experience of 
managing liquor licences, a 4th category in a Hotel environment and a 1st & 3rd at local bars and restaurants. He 
is a teacher of catering at Highlands and so the Assembly can be assured the licence is in safe hands.  The 
applicant would like to express his thanks to the Constable for enabling this application to be heard, as the next 
six weeks of business are very important to the restaurant.  
 
Procureur Jennings asked the applicant to confirm if both 1st and 3rd category licences would be extended to 
cover the alfresco area. The applicant confirmed he would appreciate if that could be the case.  
 
Procureur Jennings asked what hours the alfresco area would operate. The applicant advised they would be the 
same as the current hours, 8am to 10pm. 
 
There were no further questions from the Assembly, on being put to a vote the application was approved 
unanimously. 

 The Constable advised the Assembly that anyone who had spoken in respect of the Licensing application, was 
entitled to address an extraordinary sitting of the Licensing Assembly, which would sit at 9.15am on Monday 21st 
November, to hear the application. 

 The date of the next scheduled Parish Assembly is Wednesday 30th November 2022 

 


